## Minutes - October 11, 2018

## Tom Bean Economic Development Corporation – Type B

## 201 South Britton Street

Tom Bean, Texas 75489

Roll Call: Bobby Atwood, present David Ellis, absent

Rhoda Harris, present David Harrison, present

David McMinn, present Chet Peeples, present

Billie Shields, present

The meeting was called to order by President Rhoda Harris at 6:30 pm. An Invocation was given by David Harrison and followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion to accept the minutes of the September 13, 2018 meeting was made by David Harrison, seconded by Bobby Atwood, motion passed by unanimous vote.

Discussed Type B account. Rhoda Harris went over the bills that have been paid since the last meeting. As of September 28, 2018 the balance was \$101,111.71.

Discussed electing a new Treasurer for Type B to replace Tina Gardner who resigned. David Harrison made a motion to appoint Bobby Atwood as new Treasurer, seconded by Chet Peeples, motion passed by unanimous vote.

Rhoda Harris informed us that Autumn Nights for 2018 has been cancelled due to impending weather.

Discussed a potential future project of adding and/or improving the sidewalks near Highway 11, especially in the median between Garner and Hwy. 11. The point was made that it might require approval from TXDOT to put anything in the median. Sherry Howard stated that the City is currently working on getting a grant for street and sidewalk improvements within the City.

Discussed future project of providing directional signage to City locations. Chet Peeples brought in some product information for signage from Capital Street Scapes in Austin. Discussed the 2 options of signage, short 2 post sign and tall 1 post sign. Each can have multiple directional signs. The consensus is to get 2 of the taller, 1 post signs. Some options for the signs to show are City Hall, Library, Police Department, Post Office, High School, and Elementary School. Chet Peeples to get some more accurate pricing from company. David Harrison made a motion to approve up to \$2,000.00 to purchase 2 signs, seconded by David McMinn, motion passed by unanimous vote.

Rhoda Harris asked all the members to review the new website.

The meeting adjourned at 6:59 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Chet Peeples.